STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

4601 N Monroe Street ¢ Spokane, WA 99205-1295 ¢ 509-329-3400

STATE ENVIRONMENTAL POLICYACT
DETERMINATION OF NONSIGNIFICANCE (DNS)

Date of Issuance: August 27,2019
Lead agency: Department of Ecology, TCP/ERO

Agency Contact: Charles Gruenenfelder, CHGR461(@ecy.wa.gov, 509/329-3439
Permit Number: NA

Description of proposal: Site work will include cleanup construction activities and associated
monitoring conducted in accordance with an Ecology-prepared Cleanup Action Plan. Major
cleanup-related actions will include excavation; drum/waste removal; off-site disposal of
hazardous substances; thermal treatment of residual contamination; cover system installation/
restoration; and maintenance and monitoring of engineered cover systems previously installed as
an interim action containment remedy.

Location of proposal:

The Pasco Landfill. The project area includes portions of the following sections in Township 9
North, and Range 30 East Willamette Meridian: the SE % of Section 15; the SE 4 of Section 16;
the NE % of Section 21; and the NW Y of Section 22. The landfill property includes all or
portions of assessor parcel #’s 113-580-082; 113-580-091; 113-580-117; 113-580-135; 113-580-
126; 113-200-072; 113-580-037; 113-510-059; 113-580-064 in Franklin County, WA.

Applicant/Proponent:

Industrial Waste Area Generators (IWAG) — Group III
Floyd | Snider
c/o Ms. Jessi Massingale
601 Union Street, Suite 600
Seattle, WA 98101
(206) 292-2078

Ecology has determined that this proposal will not have a probable significant adverse impact on
the environment. An environmental impact statement (EIS) is not required under RCW
43.21C.030(2)(c). We have reviewed the attached Environmental Checklist.

This determination is based on the following findings and conclusions:
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The lead agency for this proposal has determined that it will not have a probable significant adverse
impact on the environment. An Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) is not required under RCW
43.21C.030(2)(c). This decision was made after review of the Environmental Checklist and other
information on file with the lead agency. This information is available to the public on request.

This DNS is issued under WAC 197-11-340(2); the lead agency will not act on this proposal for 30
days from the date below.

The comment period for this DNS corresponds with the comment period on draft Cleanup Action
Plan, Consent Decree and Enforcement Order, which will end on October 3, 2019.

Responsible official:

Kathleen L. Falconer

TCP ERO Section Manager
Department of Ecology
4601 North Monroe
Spokane, WA 99205-1295
509/329-3568
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